
 

 

 

 

 



WIND TURBINES 

Ms. Laurie Scott: “To the Legislative Assembly of Ontario: 

“Whereas Premier Kathleen Wynne and the Minister of Energy Bob Chiarelli have 

publicly stated that there will be no time extensions for large-scale FIT contracts in 

Ontario, and the Ontario Power Authority CEO, Colin Andersen, has stated the 

authority is expecting developers to meet contract commitments; and 

“Whereas the Premier, minister and the power authority must recognize that damage 

to our rural area from being under continuing threat by industrial wind turbine 

developers for three years is serious and unacceptable; and 

“Whereas the FIT contracts for the Sumac Ridge, Snowy Ridge, Settlers Landing and 

Stoneboat projects—all on or near the Oak Ridges Moraine and in the former 

Manvers township in the city of Kawartha Lakes—have already been extended for 

one year or longer; 

“We, the undersigned, respectfully petition the Legislative Assembly of Ontario as 

follows: 

“That the government of Ontario, the Minister of Energy the Honourable Bob 

Chiarelli, and the Ontario Power Authority not issue any further time extensions for 

FIT contracts and, in particular, for the Sumac Ridge, Snowy Ridge, Settlers Landing 

and Stoneboat projects—before or after expiry of such contracts. We are advised, and 

we believe, that the ‘force majeure’ clause in the FIT contracts is completely 

inapplicable to these projects; accordingly, we respectfully further request the 

Legislature to instruct the Minister of Energy to adhere to his assurance that 

extensions will no longer be granted to wind project proponents who have no 

contractual right to such an extension and who fail to meet their contractual 

commitments.” 

This was brought to me by Jane Zednik and Heather Stauble, and I’ll pass it on to 

page Jessie. 

 


